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Business plan 2019-22 - 2020 review and update  

 

Purpose of report 

For information. 

Summary 

In October 2019, following a series of consultations and discussions, the LGA Board 

approved a new 3-year business plan, built around the United Nations sustainable 

development goals and comprising: 

 six policy priorities with supporting targets  

 a Supporting Councils priority with associated improvement targets and  

 our internal/operational plan  

Whilst the six policy priorities agreed at the time continue to reflect the sector’s priorities, 

LGA Board resolved at their September meeting to add one additional priority – “Narrowing 

inequalities and protecting communities” – to reflect events over the past 8 months and the 

range of actions arising from them. 

The business plan has now been revised and updated to include the additional priority and is 

attached at Appendix 1. It will be published as an interactive PDF with the design as in the 

current plan. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact officer:  Claire Holloway 

Position:   Head of Corporate Services 

Phone no:   020 7664 3156  

Email:    Claire.holloway@local.gov.uk 

 

 

Recommendation 

That the Fire Services Management Committee note the 2020/21 update of the 3-year 

business plan as the basis for work programmes over the coming months. 

Actions 

The updated plan will be published on the LGA website  

 

https://local.gov.uk/sites/default/files/documents/9%20129%2019-20%20Business%20plan_06.pdf

